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Headteacherôs Welcome... 
I am delighted to see yet another packed newsletter, full of information about what our 

BA students have been busy working on over the past few months. 

This term, we are on a mission to engage parents with the work we do at Berwick 

Academy: parental engagement with school life is as important as engaging our BA 

students. With another Ofsted follow-up visit likely after half term, I would like to invite 

parents along to the next Parent Forum meeting, which will take place in school at 

5:30pm on Thursday 23rd March. I will be talking to, and inviting questions from, par-

ents about the Ofsted process and about all of the work that we do to meet Ofsted tar-

gets and to continue making the school a better place of learning for all of our students. 

All parents are welcome to attend and we look forward to seeing you there. 

Further to my message in the Autumn newsletter, please let us know if you would be  

interested in setting up a PTA, with a view to working more proactively with the school 

to explore innovative ideas and initiatives. We are now also actively building our data-

base of careers contacts acquired through teachers, parents and other members of the 

community. If you, or anyone you know, would be prepared to come in to school to 

speak to BA students about a chosen career, then we would love to hear from you.  If 

you can help with either of the above, then please email us:  

admin@berwickacademy.co.uk 

I would again like to draw your attention to the advert on page 2. As you know we rely 

on parents of BA students to help us make the school the best it can be. For any par-

ents who would like to get involved in school at a more strategic level, we are still call-

ing for applications to fill a very important vacancy as Parent Governor. We really hope 

that a parent can soon take up the mantle of this vital role on the schoolôs governing 

board.  Alexis Widdowson 

Celebrating Success - BA Learner of the Month 
Forty BA students were nominated by their subject tutors this month for the February 

BA Learner of the Month awards for KS3, KS4 and KS5. The winners were: Y9 BA 

student, Jia Hao Zhu, for making impressive progress and working consistently hard in 

lessons; Y10 BA student, Jenny Lawson, who received a double nomination this month 

for her positive attitude, heaps of hard work and determination to do well; and Y13 BA 

student, Calum Bickerton, for his organisational skills and for being an all-round model 

student!  Some of the other students nominated by subject tutors this month included: 

Bryony Scott, Zak Drawbridge, Niamh Campbell and Ryan Leslie in Year 9; Saskia 

Blair, Leon Carr and Phoebe Gray in Year 10; Laurielle Caput, Natalie Price, Jordan 

Hutchins and Luke Ewing in Year 11; William Laws, Megan Bruce, Amber Lindsay, 

Jordan Malthouse and Sarah Walace in Year 12, and Erica Boston, Charlotte Deans, 

Liam Thompson and Daniel Bullen in Year 13.  

BA Breakfast Clubbers - English Intervention 
The English Faculty wish to congratulate and praise all the students who have been 

involved in the first waves of intervention to help them continue to make progress to-

wards the final GCSE English Language and Literature exams in May and June. Miss 

Coulton has devised and co-ordinated intervention groups, resources and revision 

packs for BA Y11 students who were identified as needing extra support following the 

mock exams last November. Some students have been placed on Positive Behaviour 

Reports to help monitor progress in lessons and to keep them on track, whilst other 

students have been invited to attend focused forty minute sessions twice a week start-

ing at 8:30am. Mock GCSE English exams will take place for all students on Monday 

6/03 (Language Paper 1); Weds 8/03 (Lang. Paper 2); Fri 10/03 (Literature Paper 1); 

and Tues 14/03 (Lit. Paper 2). Further waves of intervention, as well as extra revision 

sessions, will follow - keep up all the hard work!  Tracy Hush 
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BA Learners of the Month: KS3 
Jia Hao Zhu; KS4 Jenny Law-
son ; and KS5 Calum Bickerton 



Collecting Signatures to Make a Wish Come True 
Two Y10 BA students, Kian Cursons and Jake Winson, joined forces to help make a 

wish come true for Bradley Lowery this Christmas. Kian had been inspired by the story 

of brave Bradley Lowery, a five year old boy from Hartlepool suffering from neuroblas-

toma - a terminal cancer - and his wish to receive a record number of Christmas cards 

in 2016. Both Kian and Jake took it upon themselves to go round school with three 

Christmas cards, collecting signatures from BA students and staff located in the Tower 

block, the main office, M block and the Maths block. BA staff were so impressed by 

Kian and Jakeôs motivation and effort to make a difference to a young person in need. 

Bradley achieved his goal and received 250,000 Christmas cards from individuals 

around the world - a record number of cards received for Christmas by one person. 

Although Bradleyôs cancer is terminal, he will leave behind a legacy: the Bradley Low-

ery Foundation has been set up to help other youngsters who are diagnosed with the 

same disease.  

Y13 BA Students on Parade 
Y13 BA students, Chloe Ball and William Jenkins, have been in the Army Cadet Force 

now for four years; they have taken part in shooting, field craft, first aid, drill and guard 

patrol/ duty. In November, they both travelled to London with the Cadets to take part in 

the Remembrance Sunday Parade. The Cadets visited the Tower of London on Friday 

11th November and took part in the two minutesô silence to honour the many who 

have lost their lives through conflict. They were joined by the Air and Sea Cadets, as 

well as the Police, Fire and St. Johnôs Cadets, who also attended as a mark of re-

spect. Both Chloe and William enjoyed a tour of London on the Saturday and then 

took part in a march past the cenotaph and Prince Phillip on Remembrance Sunday. 

Y10 Work Experience 
Y10 BA students are currently counting down to the start of their work experience 

placements, which will begin on Monday 17th July.  Although it may seem like quite a 

long time away, students have fewer than 160 days in which to organise their work 

placements!  Work Experience week can be such a valuable time for students to eval-

uate their ideas and goals for the future. We would like to see ALL students in Y10 

benefit from some experience in the world of work during the last week of term. Con-

gratulations to students who have already organised their placements. We now urge 

those who have yet to find a suitable placement to speak to form tutors and family 

members to find a contact and arrange a placement which best suits their plans for the 

future. 

Chloe Ball and William Jenkins with the rest of their Army Cadet 
Force visiting London for Remembrance Sunday. 

 

Parent Governor  

Vacancy 

We are recruiting for a 

new Parent Governor.  

To register your  

interest, please  

contact Fiona Hall: 
 

hallf@berwickacademy.co.uk 

Jake Winson and Kian Cursons: Y10 
BA students on a mission to make a 
wish come true. 

Army Cadet Force Selfie with BA Y13 
students, Chloe Ball and William Jen-
kins 


